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The IGHT Board meet the third Monday of every month; therefore, for any correspondence to be considered
at these meetings, we ask for it to be submitted at least 1 week prior to give the Board time to review.
Correspondence sent within 1 week of the Board meeting will be delayed for review until the following

month meeting. Anonymous correspondence will not be considered by the Board.
Contact us by emailing directors@gigha.org.uk   

Gigha Village Hall
To book the Gigha Village Hall please email
gighavillagehall@gmail.com or telephone
Joe on 01583 505251.

COMMUNITY OPINION SURVEY – 
ARCHAEOLOGICAL WORKS AT CARN BAN 
Earlier this month, an opinion survey was sent out to
every houselhold regarding archaeological works at
Scheduled Monument, Carn Ban cist (SM3182). The
result of the survey came back as a majority 
DO NOT APPROVE.

13 households (28 individuals) selected
APPROVE. 
20 households (37 individuals) selected DO NOT
APPROVE. 

It has been agreed that these works will not go
ahead, but the archaeological team will be invited to
update current records without interference or
disturbance to the site.

Gigha Hotel
Autumn opening hours: 

MONDAY CLOSED
TUESDAY CLOSED
WEDNESDAY 3PM - 10PM
THURSDAY 3PM - 10PM
FRIDAY 12PM - 12AM 
SATURDAY 12PM - 12AM 
SUNDAY 12PM - 10PM

Upcomng events:
Friday 31  October – Halloween Party st

Thanks for your continued support! 

Gigha Church in the Parish of Mid Kintyre 
and Gigha
Services for October at 12 noon

12th October with Mrs Marion McDonald
26th October communion with Rev Lyn Peden

All are welcome at these services.
It’s been a quiet month for Bev the Rev Furboch.
Apart from attending the services and meeting our
visitors there she hasn’t been out much. She is
looking forward to meeting more folk at the
Harvest thanksgiving service.
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Scottish Fire and Rescue Service statement - Fire Cover for the Isle of Gigha
“At present, the local volunteer unit does not have sufficient personnel to provide full cover. This is
something we are actively working to resolve.
 We’re currently recruiting new members from the local community, with support from our On-Call Support
Watch Commander, to help rebuild a strong and reliable team on the island. If you or someone you know is
interested in joining and serving the community, we’d love to hear from you.
 In the meantime, fire cover will be provided by crews from Campbeltown to ensure emergency response
capability is maintained.
We appreciate your understanding and continued support as we work together to restore full fire cover for
Gigha."

Dark Skies Gigha 
Dark Skies Festival November 14th and 15th
We have been taking a wee break this last month after a very busy summer but volunteers are now
gearing up for our annual Dark Skies Festival in November. The theme is Celestial Stories and we hope to
share as many star stories from different cultures as we can along with some of our usual astronomy talks
and stargazing sessions. Look out for information about the programme which includes fireside
storytelling with a Celtic harpist, constellation tales from the Arctic regions including some natural
weaving, stories from Wild Skies Shetland and our Gigha Celtic Moon Club first live session. For more
details or if you'd like to help out or link your group/business to the programme in some creative way,
please email dark.skies.gigha@gmail.com.
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This month, the Edinburgh Young Walkers returned for a third year. It always such a pleasure to host them
and boy do they work hard! This time we set them to processing and burning some of the Rhododendron
ponticum cuttings that have been sitting in the woodland opposite the Fire Station, and they managed to
get through almost half the amount, which was one mammoth task! We then headed to the woodland near
Leim to clear brambles to make way for the trees that are naturally regenerating, to strengthen the scrub
habitat for our nesting birds, create rides and glades and encourage species such as nettles for our butterfly
species. This section of woodland is turning into such a wildlife delight, and the team made a huge
difference just in an hour! It didn’t end there, we took a stroll to the headland at Grob Bagh (Leim), where
we had a cuppa and kept our eyes peeled for some cetaceans. Despite paying them, the wildlife didn’t
show, but the team were keen to head to the beach and remove hundreds of nurdles that have recently
washed ashore. Nurdles are ‘virgin’ plastic material in the form of very small balls which are used to make
almost all plastic products. These are often leached into the environment through damages or mishandling
of containers during shipping, but also at many stages through the supply chain. These are infamous for
harming wildlife as they are mistaken for food, being incredibly difficult to remove from the ocean
environment, and can cause toxic pollution. So go team for collecting so many! We sincerely hope they
come back again next year, even just for a social visit. Thank you to everyone who joined us! 

Island Ranger Service
Well September has not been its usual sunny self this year, but the change of colour is always a welcome
sight, and with the light now dramatically changing the summer season is certainly over. However! This is
our favourite time of year, as the trees produce all their seeds and fruits, the conkers are falling already and
the haws and rowans are bringing some startling reds to our landscape, this is definitely a bumper year for
them. We also are treated to the best views of the milky way in the autumn, specifically around the autumn
equinox. The best part is, no one needs to stay awake until after midnight to see this spectacle in full force
– hooray!



Island Ranger with Edinburgh Young Walkers group

Achamore Gardens
It is very noticeable that autumn has arrived here at
Achamore. The plants have slowed down their growing and
the trees have started dropping their leaves. Our to-do list
changes to reflect this: we start to clear and collect fallen
leaves; check our drainage ditches and pipes, ready the
winter’s rain; cut and resow our wildflower meadows; and will
soon the lawns will receive their last cut of the year.
Our work over the last month has included resurfacing
sections of pump house track. By raising the path, we hope to
reduce issues with flooding and make the path a bit less
mucky and slippery to walk on. 
The nursery has undergone a bit of a revamp. We have
opened up an unused area that was covered in self-seeded
buddleia, making space for the plants we have been potting
up. Almost all of these have been propagated from seed or
cutting by our team and are being grown-on to be planted out
in the wider garden. 



Achamore Gardens continued
We are saddened to announce that both Rebecca and Kacper will be leaving us in the coming weeks.
Kacper will be moving on to work at Logan Botanic Garden, in Stranraer, where he undertook a work
placement last year. And Rebecca will be moving to Crarae Woodland Garden, outside of Inverary. We
would like to thank them both for their hard work and wish them luck in their future endeavors!
We will be having a get-together in the hotel pub after work on Friday the 10 of October. Please feel free
to pop by.

th 

Gigha Primary School & ELC
Last week was the Great British Beach Clean and to mark this the pupils from Gigha Primary School
completed a beach clean at Cuddyport Beach with Island Ranger, Casey-Jo. This beach was chosen because
of the higher levels of marine plastic that some of the southern beach’s experience. Over the period of an
hour pupils collected over 29kg of marine litter including everything from plastic strapping, rope, fish
boxes, oil drums, and plastic sheeting, to shoes, tyres, and even a tennis racket! Where possible this will be
recycled to reduce landfill waste. Our pupils are currently working towards their Beach and Marine Litter
Project Award with The Grab Trust and this beach clean forms a part of this. 

This term we were also very lucky to host a visit from Jim Parkin from Aardman Animations. He talked to us
about his career and the many different roles that went in to producing some of his favourite films. We
learnt about character design and how these are brought to life using stop motion animation techniques.
After designing our own characters in plasticine, we spent some of the afternoon making our own stop
motion films with Mrs Flett using special software in the iPads. Article 31 ensures that all children should
have the right to creative arts and activities, and this opportunity has given our children another way of
engaging their creative talents.
In ELC, our children have continued to learn about people in our local community who help us. Pupils
enjoyed their recent visit to the Coastguard station where they found out about the role of the Coastguard
in keeping us safe. Pupils also got to look at special equipment which the Coastguard use; this theme this
has been reflected in our role play area in the ELC where pupils have made boats, a police station and a
hospital.
After a busy term we are looking forward to our October break and look forward to updating you on our
progress when we return.
Mrs Vipurs












